






APPROVED 

 

5. Stakeholder engagement  

The Chair opened the item acknowledging the work of the Strategic Stakeholder Engagement 
Committee (SSEC).  
 
5.2. The Chair of the Committee acknowledged mahi by the DCE OS and outlined main topics 

discussed at the Committee hui on 23 November: 
 

1. Conferences and events in 2023 were identified as opportunity for the Teaching Council to 
engage with stakeholders by either attending or presenting. If any Governing Council 
members would like to attend, terms of reference would determine the criteria, claim 
entitlements and speaking notes. 

2. Revamp of the current newsletter, Matatū, is currently underway to ensure content is fit for 
purpose and reaching the right audience. The purpose of the newsletter will be to inform, 
challenge and affirm the profession. Users will be consulted on the frequency and content of 
the newsletter.  

3. Data driven engagement will help identify and target diverse sectors within the profession, 
while ensuring the integrity of private information collected. External provider is currently 
engaged, until the Communications and Advice (Comms) team is ready to continue with the 
work independently. Work is progressing to enable to Council to target relevant 
communications to subsets of the profession e.g., ECE, principals etc. 

 
5.2.1 Draft Engagement Plan 

 
4. The draft Engagement Plan will focus on a number of areas including, raising awareness of 

the Teaching Council, supporting the ECE sector to effectively engage in the teaching 
profession, raising the status of the profession, connecting with principals, professional 
leaders and teachers in place about issues important to them, and future focused 
leadership on professional matters.  
 
The DCE OS noted the importance of prioritising actions to ensure stakeholder engagement 
is improved during the term of the current Council and sought feedback on the proposed 
plan. The Council discussed the benefit of having a triennial timeline to have visibility of the 
term cycle. 
 
Action GC20221124/5a: Governance Advisor to create a timeline of the Council term by 
February 2023. 
 
Action GC20221124/5b: Send any feedback on the Draft Engagement Plan to the Chair by 
February 2023, which will be collated and forwarded to the SSEC Chair and DCE OS. 
 
The Council discussed the impact of the plan on the Comms team and changes required to 
absorb the additional workstream (e.g., reducing frequency of newsletters). The Council 
noted feedback received by a Councillor, suggesting an opportunity for direct engagement 
with the teachers by introducing five-minute videos at the end of staff meetings. The Council 
also discussed the financial aspect of the Draft Engagement Plan and considerations for 
additional revenue, which has already been investigated by the Teacher Capability and 
Collaboration Team. 
 
The Chair summarised the discussion by noting that the plan received overall endorsement, 
with raising awareness and raising the status of the profession being prioritised for 2023. 
The Council noted the importance on building on the work of the previous Governing 
Council, with next hui focused on the leadership role of the Teaching Council and findings of 
the latest ERO report. 
 
Action GC20221124/5c: Send any papers and issues of the Council’s interest to the Chair 
for circulation. 
 



APPROVED 

 

DECISION GC20221124/5: The Council endorsed Draft Engagement Plan. 
 
The hui paused for lunch 11:49-12.20 

 
6. Risk, Audit and Finance 

6.1. The Chair of the Risk, Audit and Finance (RAF) Committee opened the item summarising the 
discussion from the committee meeting on 16 November.  

 
The CFO joined at 12.23. 

 
6.1.1 Finance reports – October 

 
The Council noted the impact of delaying the fee and levy increase to 11 July, which had a 
significant negative impact on the overall revenue trend (budget variance) to October. The 
Council noted that the expenditure is being closely managed. 
 
The Council discussed the expected peak season for practising certificate renewals during 
November-January, which will be closely monitored to determine whether the current 
revenue trend is temporary or permanent. The Council noted the alignment to the 
expenditure budget as of 24 November. 
 
6.1.2 Financial forecast 
 
The paper was taken as read. The Council:  

 
a. Noted that Matatū Aotearoa is forecasting an increase in the budgeted deficit from 

$0.699m to $1.399m.  
 

b. Noted that YE Revenue is forecast to be higher than budget by $0.055m resulting from 
increased external grant revenue and interest income offset by lower-than-expected 
fees and levy income.  

 
c. Noted that revenue from fees and levies is lower than budget by $0.497m year to date, 

which includes the impact of delaying the implementation of new fees and levies from 1 
July to 11 July. The delay accounts for approximately $0.200m of the reduced revenue.  
 

d. Noted that the forecast assumes that budgeted volume of practising certificate 
applications for the rest of the year will be achieved.  

 
e. Noted that expenditure is forecast to be higher than budget by $0.755m. This includes 

$0.250m additional salary expense for registration officers funded by MoE.  
 

f. Noted that cost pressures in bank fees, insurance, and legal expenses accounts for a 
further $0.272m of the increase in the proposed expenditure, with the rest being minor 
variations to budget.  

 
g. Noted that budgeted salary savings of $0.162m were achieved in October due to staff 

turnover and difficulty in recruiting replacement staff.  
 

h. Approved the following recommendations on the basis that the management closely 
monitors expenditure:   

  
i. Use $0.200m reserves to offset the impact of the delay in the increase to fees 

and levies to 11 July (a decision made by the outgoing Council), leaving 
$0.500m increase to the budgeted deficit.  

 










